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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, February 1, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
March 15, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Peter H. Jennings, RA, President, Presiding

Arden Bardol, RA, Secretary

Charles Weymouth, RA

Loretta L. Wooten, Pubic Member
Steven Atchley, Public Member

Goodwin K. Cobb, IV, Public Member

Jean N. McCool, RA

Alvin French, RA
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General

Dana Spruill, Administrative Specialist II

James Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Julia C. Hopkins, Public Member
ALSO PRESENT
Alan Weinstein
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Jennings called the meeting to order at 1:50 p.m.  

2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the minutes of the January 4, 2006 meeting. Mr. French made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb, to approve the January 4, 2006 meeting minutes as amended.  Mr. Weymouth opposed the motion. The motion was carried with a majority.
3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Status Of Proposed Legislation – H.B. 311
The Board discussed its pending legislation. Mr. Jennings reported to the Board that two weeks prior the Sunset Committee was to meet regarding the pending legislation and it became necessary for that meeting to be cancelled. One week prior to the February Board meeting, the Committee met. Mr. Jennings, Mr. Collins, and DAG Larry Lewis attended.  Mr. Jennings advised that prior to the Sunset Committee meeting, he was advised that there was a problem because DAPE was concerned over language it contained. Mr. Collins, DAG Lewis, and Mr. Jennings agreed with the requested change because the information was redundant and already contained in the definition section at the beginning of proposed statute. An amendment was also added where a (d) was omitted from the draft legislation. Mr. Jennings and the representative from DAPE will be submitting a signed letter agreeing to this amendment and then it will be placed in an amendment form.  This letter was delivered to Legislative Hall on Friday.   Mr. Jennings expressed his hope that the proposed legislation will move forward once the legislators reconvene on proposed legislative bills in six weeks.  Mr. Weymouth expressed his opposition to the proposed legislation as it is now written with the concessions made at the Sunset Committee meeting.   Discussion followed by the Board during which Mr. Jennings stated that the language being used is the same language adopted by 50 states at the NCARB convention.
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee – Ms. Bardol
Ms. Bardol advised that the first meeting is scheduled for February 14, 2006 at Ms. Bardol’s office. It is anticipated that Mr. Bob Canzano from DAPE, Mr. Chagnon from DAPE, and Mr. Pat Ryan from AIA will be attending.  The public member is still to be determined. Ms. Bardol advised that she has had the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) retyped so that an electronic version will be available. She has prepared an outline of the items she feels that the Committee needs to discuss.  The Board discussed possible professions from which a public member may be selected.
Report on Status of Rules and Regulations Subcommittee – Mr. French
Mr. French reported that the Subcommittee had met earlier today and discussed a number of items that it would be recommending to the Board. The Subcommittee will be speaking with DAG Reardon and requesting that a draft of the revised Rules and Regulations be prepared. The Subcommittee is recommending that the “rolling clock” be changed to 5 years and that the continuing education requirement be changed to from 16 to 24 hours.  The Subcommittee will be investigating several resources on design build and then determine how to proceed. The Subcommittee is planning to next meet one hour prior to the next Board meeting.
Signing of Order – Disciplinary Hearing Against Todd Breck
Mr. Jennings stated that he had reviewed the transcript of the hearing and read nothing that would change his conclusion. Mr. Weymouth stated that he would not sign the Order because he felt relevant issues had not been brought before the Board. Mr. Jennings advised Mr. Weymouth that the Board could only discuss charges brought before the Board. DAG Reardon agreed with Mr. Jennings from a legal perspective and advised that if it was not presented at the hearing then it is not before the Board for consideration. The Board can only consider evidence presented. DAG Reardon advised Mr. Weymouth that he could decline to sign the Order. The charges not brought could be brought in the future at another hearing.  The Board members signed the Order. 
Discussion on Proposed Changes to Rule and Regulation 6.5

The public hearing on the proposed changes to Rule and Regulation 6.5 originally scheduled for March 1, 2006 will need to be rescheduled due to the Board members traveling to the NCARB conference. The Board determined that this public hearing would be rescheduled to April 5, 2006.

Update on Proposed to Deny License Applications

The Board previously proposed to deny the application for licensure of Eric Booth. Mr. Booth submitted documentation indicating he has completed an IDP program and has requested that the IDP file be sent to the board. His application was previously tabled pending receipt of the IDP file.  This item remains tabled until further documentation is received.
The Board previously proposed to deny the application for licensure of Joseph Zito. Mr. Zito requested that a hearing be scheduled, and it was scheduled for March 1, 2006.  This hearing will be rescheduled to March 15, 2006 as a result of the March 1, 2006 meeting date being rescheduled.  Mr. Collins inquired as to the possible outcomes of this hearing.  The Governor had made an inquiry regarding this matter.
Review of Continuing Education Random Audit Previously Tabled
The Board previously tabled the review of continuing education submitted by Raymond Moldenhauer in response to the random audit pending receipt of additional documentation. That documentation has not been received. Ms. McCool made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb, to propose to deny the application for renewal of Mr. Moldenhauer. The motion was unanimously carried.
4.0 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Applications

The applications were reviewed and discussed.  

A motion was made by Ms. McCool, and seconded by Mr. French, to approve the following applicants for licensure through reciprocity by NCARB:

Dale Haney






Donald J. Ghent, Jr.

Leland Gray





Patrick Sutton

Anthony J. Saviano – Reapplication

James McGillin – Reapplication

Brendan J. Murray – Contingent upon receipt of full fee payment

The motion was approved unanimously.
A motion was made by Mr. Weymouth, and seconded by Ms. McCool, to approve the following applicant for licensure through reciprocity by direct application:

Christian Sereduke

The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaint No. 07-01-05 – Formal Warning – Ms. Bardol – contact person

Ms. Bardol advised that she has met with the investigator regarding this complaint.  She has reviewed the file and will be getting back in contact with the investigator. She hopes to report to the Board soon.

Assignment of Complaint

Complaint No. 07-01-06 was assigned to Ms. Bardol.

Convention Attendance

At the NCARB Regional conference in March, the following Board members will be attending:  Mr. Jennings (expenses paid by Regional), Mr. Weymouth, Ms. McCool, and Mr. Cobb.
At the NCARB National conference in June, Mr. Jennings and Mr. French will be attending. Ms. Bardol advised that she may also attend.

Update on Complaint
Complaint No. 07-03-05 has been referred to the Department of Justice for further action.

5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
Ms. Bardol stated that she would like reading on the issue of confidential matters by Board members.  DAG Reardon advised that complaints are confidential until the complaint is brought. The hearing is public. Ms. Bardol inquired about Board members hearing something during a meeting and then doing their own research on the topic and being influenced. DAG Reardon advised that this is not the role of a Board member. Board members should not perform outside investigations because then they will be influenced. If a Board member learns information that may cause a potential influence, then the Board member should speak with the Deputy Attorney General to see if it is necessary to be recused. Mr. Weymouth advised that he had received faxed information and forwarded it to the Division. DAG Reardon advised that it is cleaner to have the Board’s Administrative Specialist look up information and report it to the Board so that she is a witness as opposed to having the Board research information.  The Board discussed that there is now a Board member orientation handbook. Ms. Bardol and Mr. Weymouth requested a copy of this book. DAG Reardon suggested that the Board members attend the Division’s annual Board Member Seminar held in May.  Mr. Collins advised that this seminar will focus on disaster preparedness and that it would be held in Sussex County.
6.0
Public Comment
Mr. Alan Weinstein addressed the Board and advised that he was granted a license in Delaware in 1998 that expired in 2001.  He will be submitting a new application for licensure. He did not receive a renewal application and feels that if it had been received it would have been paid. He did not receive notification regarding the expired license status. Mr. Jennings advised that the Board is constrained by the law and that if the license has lapsed more than one year then an individual must re-apply.  Mr. Jennings stated that it is up to the individual to renew a license and that there is no legal responsibility on the Board. DAG Reardon advised that the position has been taken in law and in the courts that it is an individual’s responsibility to know the laws and regulations and it is incumbent on the licensee to contact the Board if they did not receive a renewal.  The Board must follow the statute and require individuals to re-apply when the license is more than twelve months expired.  DAG Reardon suggested that Mr. Weinstein speak with the Division to determine the old reference documents within his licensing file that will not need to be recreated.  Mr. Weinstein was advised a new license number will be issued when the new license is approved. DAG Reardon advised that this is a Division policy that the Board has no control over.
Ms. Spruill advised that she has received information from the Higher Education Commission on tuition savings plans for undergraduate and graduate programs for out of state colleges when the program is not offered in state. 

7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 15, 2006 at 11:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  The Rules and Regulations Subcommittee will meet at 10:30 a.m. The hearing regarding Mr. Zito will be held at 11:30 a.m. Following the hearing, the Board will take a break for lunch and then resume for the regular board meeting items. The public hearing on the proposed Rules and 
Regulations will be rescheduled to April 5, 2006.
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb, to adjourn the meeting at 4:17 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Dana M. Spruill 
Administrative Specialist II






